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Perspective: Utilities should not be given the cold shoulder

By Lawrence J. Spiwak

22 May 2000 
Entry into telecoms is a very expensive endeavor, and companies will only enter if they believe that it will be profitable. Indeed, there are such significant entry costs inherent in this business that the majority of people simply can't afford the full price of admission. 

Notwithstanding the above, if a firm already has, among other things, significant rights-of-way, billing equipment, a brand name, expertise in running private network facilities, a culture of what it means to be a "public utility," and so on, then this firm may be able to offset these otherwise high entry costs. These advantages are known as "spillover effects," which simply means that some firms can enter more easily than others. 

Electric, gas and water utilities have excellent spillover effects. Indeed, most utilities possess many - if not more - of the spillover effects just explained. In fact, utilities companies have already produced telecoms operators with many of the assets and capabilities for providing new network-based competition. They include TouchAmerica in Montana and Energis in the United Kingdom. 

One would think, therefore, that if policy makers want to accelerate the pace of competition in their markets, then they would want to encourage aggressive utility entry into telecoms. Given the usual hypocrisy associated with many restructuring efforts, however, such a simple assumption would again be proven wrong. 

Unfortunately, a diverse constituency - ranging from incumbent operators to so-called consumer ombudsmen - raise a variety of bizarre "public-interest" arguments that have absolutely no bearing on consumer welfare, but which policy officials nonetheless seem to accept. 

The most powerful tools in these opponents' arsenals are to perpetuate either the cultural myth that utilities somehow have a competitive advantage in telecoms and therefore their entry into telecoms would be "unfair," or the "cross-subsidization myth" that utilities are using assets paid for by captive ratepayers, and therefore any profits derived from ancillary business ought to be passed back to consumers, not shareholders. 

Under the respective economics and regulatory structures of the utility and telecoms industries, however, both of these arguments are specious at best. Indeed, just because both industries use poles and wires doesn't mean they operate or are regulated the same. 

And, as if this cynicism is not bad enough, good old utility-bashing continues to be one of the most time-honored campaign techniques used by aggressive politicians to win popular support at election time. 

Why? Just think about it. Utility assets are very large, visible and unpleasant things to look at. Moreover, as the dictionary's definition of "sunk costs" is often nothing more than a large picture of a nuclear power plant, a utility's ability to exit the market is limited at best. 

As such, because utilities are not going anywhere it is very easy to rally the proletariat against the big bad utility to gain political popularity. 

Accordingly, if we want to move quickly from one facilities-based provider (monopoly) to many facilities-based provider (competition), then regulators should exploit utilities' spillover effects rather than shackling them under the cynical pretense of protecting consumer welfare. 
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